Dade City Gun Club Board Meeting 8-11-2020

Attendance: There were 8 Board members and 4 club members present. The meeting opened at 10 a.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Secretary's Report:

1. Warren Magill published the minutes of the July meeting by email. A motion to accept the minutes as published was made, seconded, and approved by a majority vote.

Treasurer's Report:

- 1. Chet Kucharsky distributed the treasurers report to the board. A motion to accept the report as presented was made, seconded, and approved by a majority vote. In discussion that followed it was noted that July was the highest income month in recent memory despite the fact that summer months are usually the slowest.
- 2. Due to COVID 19 the Tampa Bay Golf and County Club has cancelled our reservation for the Christmas party.
- 3. The Friends of the NRA banquet has also been cancelled. We have requested a check to return our table reservation fee.

Chief Range Safety Officer's Report:

- 1. The CRSO report was distributed to the board members by email.
- 2. The only incident reported was the moving of the Stop the Bleeding kit from its designated location.

A motion was made to accept the Chief Range Safety Officer's report, seconded, and approved by a majority vote.

Building and Grounds Report:

Roger Smith reported the following:

- 1. General maintenance included making more sandbags, cardboard replaced on the baffles, brush and tree trimming.
- 2. Bernie Novak painted the new door on the public range shed.
- 3. A new window A/C unit has ben installed in the office area.
- 4. New Lexan bench dividers have been delivered and will be installed on the public range pistol side. The old dividers will be saved to see if they can be refurbished.
- 5. A search is on for who left a small unassembled Craftsman shed in a maintenance shed. If not claimed it will be removed to the dumpster.
- 6. Shooting lanes have been straightened to prevent cross-lane targeting.
- 7. A new toilet paper holder was installed and the seat tightened.
- 8. Security cameras on the 50-yard range were tested and a bad cable identified. It will be replaced in conduit.

A motion to accept the Building and Grounds Report was made, seconded, and approved by a majority vote.

Education and Training Report:

Dennis Doll reported the following:

- 1. The training report was filed to the board by email. CWL class numbers have been increasing with upcoming Saturday August CCW classes full.
- 2. Refuse to Be a Victim class is scheduled for Saturday October 31 from 8 a.m. to noon. Muzzeloading classes in September are scheduled for Saturday 09/26 (8 a.m. to 5 p.m.) and Sunday 09/27 (8 a.m. to noon). Both are offered by Mike Lopes.

- 3. The RSO class was held 8/2 with 12 attendees and another is being tentatively scheduled for 8/30.
- 4. A projector owned by Dennis Doll is being used exclusively for classes held by a number of club members. A motion was made for the club to purchase the projector from Dennis. Seconded and approved.
- 5. A request was made to explain the youth shooting program and the progress with the youth shooting team. Dennis explained that for several years past an NRA Rifle class has been held at the club for youth and included range time. To date 85 students have taken part in those classes. Following a challenge from the Lakeland Rifle and Pistol club and their Youth Shooting team RSO Larry Shrewsbury and Training Officer Doll have organized a youth shooting group. Ten students have attended their first session. A motion was made to allow them to meet on the third Thursday afternoon when the range is closed for maintenance. It was seconded and approved by a majority vote.

Old Business:

- 1. The DoT Adopt A Road pick up is scheduled for 9/17 from 8 a.m. to 10 a.m.
- 2. An additional Stop the Bleeding Kit will be purchased from Scott Peters
- 3. The soda machine is not working and purchase of a new one will be researched to be presented at the next meeting.
- 4. Building and Grounds Roger Smith asked that all use of the 50-yard range be scheduled through him.

New Business:

- 1. A motion was made to waive the \$100 Initiation Fee for first responders defined as active duty Firefighters, EMT's, Paramedics and Law Enforcement. Motion was seconded and approved by a majority vote.
- 2. RSO and NRA Instructor Brian White gave a presentation on his proposed reloading class. A motion was made to allow use of the clubhouse for this class. Seconded and following a paper vote approved by a majority vote.
- 3. Search for a company to do lead removal on all ranges is being conducted. One estimate has been received with additional being sought.

Members:

- 1. A new hard drive for the club computer is needed and will be purchased and installed by Steve Naminsky.
- 2. Steve will also purchase replacement cable for the 50-yard security cameras with the Thursday crew to ditch and install the conduit.

Final Club Business:

- 1. The monthly drawing of \$56 was won by Jerry Grady.
- 2. The meeting adjourned at 10:42 am.

Respectfully submitted, Warren Magill, Club Secretary